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https://www.youtube.com/@sereismiespecialtesoroeb1207




France Mission works to plant and support local churches across France.  The UK 
Director is Paul Cooke.  We are particularly connected with the church in Rennes.   
 
 
Belmont's partner church in southern Rennes (where Stéphanie Revault is the pastoral 
assistant) is entering the final stages of appointing a new pastor. They will have a 
church meeting on 23rd June to vote in relation to the proposed candidate. Please pray 
that there will be unity around this important decision. The following Sunday (30th 
June), there will be a leaving service for the current pastor (Vincent) before he and his 
wife leave for a new pastorate in Nancy, a 7-hour drive east of Rennes. Give thanks for 
the growth that the church has seen under Vincent's leadership. The proposed new 
pastor won't be able to start until summer 2025, so there will be an interregnum of at 
least a year. Please pray for those who will have to carry extra load during this period. 
 
Belmont's other link with Rennes is via David & Carolyn Violleau who worship at a 
church-plant in northern Rennes. They have some exciting news for us: 
"Since our first public service in February 2018 we've seen God blessing our 
community. We've grown in number and God led people to trust Him and get baptized 
in our church (6 baptisms in May).  
As our first attempt to buy a building 6 years ago fell through, God has been faithful with 
the place we've been able to rent every Sunday morning since then. But as we are 
growing (around 120 people on Sunday mornings), it has become too small to be able to 
welcome more worshippers. We've been praying for a couple of years now for another 
place to rent or buy but we've had very few opportunities until recently. But earlier in 
2024 we found out about a piece of land with apparently no interested buyer for quite a 
long time. It would be very well located for our church. The church made an offer to buy 
the piece of land and this was accepted. The church leaders have signed a preliminary 
sale agreement (with some cancellation clauses, because of an uncertainty over rights 
of way that needs to be resolved). So here are now some prayer points: 

• Thank God for His spiritual work among us. 
• Thank God for the encouragement of seeing a potential good option for a new 

building. 
• For the money we'll need to raise if the project moves on (roughly 900 000 €). 
• For wisdom, faith and energy for our leaders working on the project. 
• For a strong rallying of our church community in prayer and in finances. 
• That we would remain focused on our mission to make disciples and that the 

building project wouldn't take up too much space in church life. 

The generous support of Belmont in 2018 for our previous building project was a big 
encouragement to us and that money will be useful for our new project now." 
 


